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2022 Projects Budgeted For: 

• After Canopy project is complete, Bomanite from our entrance off Collier will be re-stained and

sealed -the same color which matches the main roof.

• Due to the age of our building, Roof Drain Pipes will be lined.

• Tennis/Pickleball Courts resurfaced with concrete preparation to prevent standing water on

the PB courts. This project will take approximately 1 month. We are currently scheduled to have

this done in late Sept/Oct 2022 to be as least intrusive to our tennis and pickleball players. Karl

Aschacher (300), Jack Hillegas (301) and Rick Burkhart (PH7) volunteered to research and make

recommendations to adding pickleball lines to the east tennis court, as other condos have

done.

• Glass Sliders between elevators to be replaced with high impact glass.

• Beach Sand on west side of property is scheduled for January.

• Structural Engineer Study.
We have an aging building and the Board is trying to be as pro-active as possible in maintaining not just 

the physical appearance of our condo, but investing in those areas to keep our condo strong and safe 

for our owners and guests. 

7. OWNERS QUESTIONS/COMMENTS TO BOARD:

Comment from Yawitz: This summer the Board sent an email to all owners asking for your 

talent/expertise to possibly be needed by CB in the future. Only 2 owners responded: Jeff & Nancy 

Patterson (902) and Rick Burkhart (PH7). We will have 3 new Board members February 1, 2022. It 

would be helpful for our new Board to know of your background/expertise. Please send email to 

Richawn at: frontdeskcbcmarco@gmail.com 

The Board received a letter from Hammers (200) with request that it be read at today's meeting. It was 

read and is included in these minutes for all owners. CB responded that this claim was sent to our 

insurance carrier. After investigation, they determined CB was not responsible for this claim. CB has all 

kitchen stacks cleaned out every 3 years. This is scheduled for 2023, and we have added cleaning the 

horizontal pipes every 3 years. Owners were encouraged to purchase a garbage strainer so less goes 

down the garbage disposal which causes buildup and debris. 

Pam Carey reminded everyone that seal coating the black top will start in a couple of weeks. Lee 

Konecke suggested when we have to redo the mulch on the property, we consider using Rubber 

Nuggets. They are good for 10 to 12 years. This would reduce cost and maintenance in the long 

run. When the time comes to re-mulch, we can get a price and compare to regular mulch. 

Joe Lipic, Unit 800, asked if we should wait on the structural engineer study as the FL legislature might 

pass something in 2022 addressing this issue. Board response was: 1) After the Miami tragedy, owners 

reached out to the Board to have a structural engineer retained to satisfy concerns. Therefore, we are 










